# Nissen Wagon Works m

# Nissen Wagon Works

by Joshua McKaughan, 2006

The Nissen Wagon Works, located in Forsyth County [2], was one of the largest wagon makers in the South during the



A Nissen wagon as shown in an advertisement that appeared in the Southern Tobacco Journal, 17 June 1919. Courtesy of North Carolina

nineteeOffice of Archives and History, Raleigh. nth century. In 1834 John Philip Nissen opened a wheelwright shop on Waughtown Hill, four miles south of the Moravian [3] town of Salem [4]. The son of a Broadbay farmer, the younger Nissen breathed new life into an industry that had withered among the Moravian settlements following the death of his Danish-born grandfather, wagon maker Tycho Nissen, in 1789. From 1834 through 1837 (when Salem wheelwright Ernst Henry Meinung expanded his small carriage-making business) Nissen, operating without competition, thrived by meeting the emigrants' need for wagons.

By 1850 Nissen and his six employees were producing 65 wagons annually, far more than his competitors such as Meinung, whose six-man work force managed to turn out a mere 12 carriages on a yearly basis. The good years that followed found Nissen tripling the amount of capital invested in his business as he purchased steam- and horse-powered machinery to double his production capacity. Increased competition also accompanied the 1850s in the form of William E. Spach's nearby wagon works, which opened in 1854 and supplied wagons whose quality rivaled those made by Nissen. Together, the two firms would dominate Forsyth's wagon-making industry through the second half of the nineteenth century and well into the twentieth. Following Nissen's death, his sons, George E. and William M. Nissen, assumed control of the business and guided it until 1925, when it was sold for nearly \$1 million.

# References:

Chester Davis, "Locally Built Wagons Changed Face of the U.S.," Winston-Salem Journal and Sentinel, 10 Apr. 1966.

Adelaide L. Fries, Stuart T. Wright, and J. Edwin Hendricks, eds., *Forsyth: The History of a County on the March* (rev. ed., 1976).

### **Additional Resources:**

"Nissen Wagon Works." North Carolina Highway Historical Marker Program. http://ncmarkers.com/Markers.aspx? ct=ddl&sp=search&k=Markers&sv=J-71 [5] (accessed September 4, 2012).

"Nissen Wagon Works." Digital Forsyth. <a href="http://www.digitalforsyth.org/photos/browse/business-industry-businesses-nissen-wagon-works">http://www.digitalforsyth.org/photos/browse/business-industry-businesses-nissen-wagon-works</a> (accessed September 4, 2012).

Powell, Lew. "Winston-Salem's profitable pairing: tobacco and wagons." North Carolina Miscellany (blog). July 27, 2011. <a href="http://www.lib.unc.edu/blogs/ncm/index.php/2011/07/27/mm-nissen-wagon/">http://www.lib.unc.edu/blogs/ncm/index.php/2011/07/27/mm-nissen-wagon/</a> (accessed September 4, 2012).

McMullan, Harry. "Corporation; Selling Name Of; Purchase Of Good Will [Nissen Wagon Company]" *Biennial Report of the Attorney General of the State Of North Carolina 1946-1948* 29. p. 47-48. <a href="https://digital.ncdcr.gov/Documents/Detail/biennial-report-of-the-attorney-general-of-the-state-of-north-carolina-1946-1948-v.29/3886953">https://digital.ncdcr.gov/Documents/Detail/biennial-report-of-the-attorney-general-of-the-state-of-north-carolina-1946-1948-v.29/3886953</a> [8] (accessed September 4, 2012).

# **Image Credits:**

A Nissen wagon as shown in an advertisement that appeared in the *Southern Tobacco Journal*, 17 June 1919. Courtesy of North Carolina Office of Archives and History, Raleigh.

## Subjects:

1

Antebellum (1820-1861) [9]

Businesses [10]

Gilded Age (1876-1900) [11]

N.C. Industrial Revolution (1900-1929) [12]

Reconstruction (1865-1876) [13]

Transportation [14]

Authors:

McKaughan, Joshua [15]

Origin - location:

Forsyth County [16]

From:

Encyclopedia of North Carolina, University of North Carolina Press.[17]

1 January 2006 | McKaughan, Joshua

### Source URL: https://ncpedia.org/nissen-wagon-works

#### Links

[1] https://ncpedia.org/nissen-wagon-works [2] https://ncpedia.org/geography/forsyth [3] https://ncpedia.org/moravians [4] https://ncpedia.org/salem [5] http://ncmarkers.com/Markers.aspx?ct=ddl&sp=search&k=Markers&sv=J-71 [6] http://www.digitalforsyth.org/photos/browse/business-industry-businesses-nissen-wagon-works [7] http://www.lib.unc.edu/blogs/ncm/index.php/2011/07/27/mm-nissen-wagon/ [8] https://digital.ncdcr.gov/Documents/Detail/biennial-report-of-the-attorney-general-of-the-state-of-north-carolina-1946-1948-v.29/3886953 [9] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/antebellum-1820-1 [10] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/businesses [11] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/gilded-age-1876-1 [12] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/rc-industrial-rev [13] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/reconstruction [14] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/transportation [15] https://ncpedia.org/category/authors/mckaughan-joshua [16] https://ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/piedmont-3 [17] https://ncpedia.org/category/entry-source/encyclopedia-